
LETTER OF INTENT 
Between

THE ENGINEERS & ARCHITECTS ASSOCIATION
And

THE CITY OF LOS ANGELES

REGARDING JOB SPECIFICATIONS, DUTIES, POSSIBLE PAY GRADE REVIEWS 
AND ADDITIONS TO THE CLASSIFICATION OF ENVIORNMENTAL COMPLIANCE 

INSPECTOR (CLASS CODE 4292) AND OTHER RELATED CLASSIFICATIONS

The Letter of Agreement dated March 31, 2016 as a part of the EAA Memoranda of 
Understanding, identified 22 classifications for review of duties and pay grades. The 
Environmental Compliance Inspector (ECI) series was a part of that Agreement and 
adjustments were agreed to for the ECI classification as of June 25, 2017.

The City’s recent concentrated effort to manage a growing homeless population in 
recent years has had an impact upon the duties and responsibilities of ECls and related 
classifications in this and other Memoranda of Understanding.

As such there is a recognized need for a comprehensive review and evaluation of the 
ECls and related classifications. Said review will necessitate the involvement of the 
Personnel Department, the employing department(s) and any other employee 
representation units that may be affected.

The completion of this review will not take place prior to June 2018. This may result in 
recommended adjustments being included in a 2019 Memoranda of Understanding.
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